
 

 
 

 

On Wednesday September 16, 2020 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of Washington, La 
Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all members present.  Town 
Chairman, Dan Korn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was properly posted.  The August minutes 
were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as printed.  The motion carried.  
The treasurer report was presented.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  
The motion carried.  A motion was made and seconded to pay the bills.  The motion carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan reported on the bids for the new fire truck.  They range from $566,370 to 
$650,104.  The commission is looking at paying off the current loan on the building.   If we purchase the 
truck, it would require an increase of $7500 for each municipality over what we are currently paying for a total 
of $14,500 yearly for ten years.  Each municipality needs to approve this at their October meetings.  The 
firemen will not be holding their dance this year because of Covid 10 concerns but they will still be sending 
out donation letters. 

Road Update:  Road ditches are being cleaned.  And we need to look into new rear tires for the end 
loader.   

The county approved the notice of appeal for Joe Clement with the condition the building be 
attached to the house.  Joe presented to the board the revised site plan showing the connection between the 
building and the house.   A motion was made and seconded to concur with the county recommendations.  
The motion carried.   

There is a Coon Creek Watershed Planning Meeting on September 17 at 10 am and 6:30 pm at the 
Coon Valley American Legion.   

We reviewed the miscellaneous correspondence.  We received a copy of Terry Dickman’s building 
permit.  Ryan Clements shared his plan for building a house.  The board has no objections and advised to 
proceed to the county and use the family connection. Ron Chamberlain will be at our October meeting with 
planning details on the reconstruction on County H.   Our next meeting will be Wednesday, October 14, 
2020 at 6:00 pm.  A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 
7:15 p.m.  

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 
 


